BOARD OF SELECTMEN
TUESDAY, DECEMBER 23, 2014

The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen convened at 7:00 p.m. in the conference room at 110 Main Street in the Town Administration Building. In attendance were Edward S. Harrison, Dr. Richard M. Smith and John R. Morrell. Also present were Town Administrator Evan Brassard and the media.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Acceptance of Meeting Minutes:
Dr. Smith made a motion to accept the meeting minutes for December 9, 2014 – open and executive sessions. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Monson Farmers Markets:
Deborah Carrington approached the Board of Selectmen and explained the group in charge of the Farmers Market that used the parking lot of First Church on High Street in the past, would like to move the market down to Dave Grieve Park for the coming season, since the park is a more central location with a better view so people know they are there.
Ms. Carrington said this isn’t a massive Farmers Market and believes all the booths will fit in the parking lot at the gazebo, as well as and on the green. The largest tent set up is 12 x 12.  The market runs on Thursdays from 3:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. beginning in May and running to the 2nd week in October.

Mr. Morrell questioned the parking, and Ms. Carrington replied she didn’t think that would be an issue as people could park on the street, and down by the Fire Department if needed, but noted people don’t stay at the market very long, they make their purchases and leave.

Dr. Smith agreed he didn’t think there would be too many people at the Farmers Market at one time.

Parks and Recreation Superintendent Tim Pascale, was in the audience and stated he didn’t have a problem with it since he maintains the lawn at Dave Grieve Park. Mr. Pascale said the lawn is fine following the Summerfest with the Beer Garden and all, so he was sure he wouldn’t have any problems with a Farmers Market. Mr. Pascale said his main concern would be the trash. Mr. Morrell noted the Farmers Market picked up their trash in the parking lot at First Church and there are trash receptacles in Dave Grieve Park, so the trash should be picked up in Dave Grieve Park as well.

It was noted the Rotary holds their concert series on Tuesday nights and there are no other functions taking place.

Ms. Carrington said she would also like the use of the gazebo for the market manager to use if anyone has any questions and for raffles, etc. 
Dr. Smith made a motion to approve the request of the Farmers Market using Dave Grieve Park contingent upon approval of the Police Chief and the Fire Chief, and receiving the certificate of insurance. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.
Appointment of Full-Time Police Officer:
Police Chief Stephen Kozloski approached the Board of Selectmen with Officer Christopher Rogers. Chief Kozloski noted earlier this year Mr. Rogers was appointed as a part-time officer in Monson. He attended the full-time Police Academy on his own and at his own expense, and will graduate very soon. Chief Kozloski said he would like the appointment to be made tonight so they can get all the paperwork in order in the meantime, and added Officer Rogers is still working in Monson as a part-time officer.
Chief Kozloski noted they have two openings on the force, so the money is in the budget.

Mr. Morrell said he feels Officer Rogers will be an excellent full-time addition to the Police Department.

Dr. Smith made a motion to appoint Christopher Rogers as a full-time Police Officer effective immediately through June 30, 2015. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Appointment of Parks and Recreation Position:
Parks and Recreation Superintendent Timothy Pascale and Jeannie Guertin approached the Board of Selectmen. Mr. Pascale explained the interview process for the full-time Administrator position in his office, noting thirteen applications were received and the top three candidates were interviewed by himself, Town Administrator Evan Brassard and Human Resource Director Cristina Pedro. Ms. Guertin was the in-house candidate and was chosen as the best person for the position based on her experience and knowledge.
Mr. Pascale said the full-time position will allow Ms. Guertin to work Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. and 1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.; Thursdays from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. and 1:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m.; and Fridays from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., starting on Monday December 29, 2014.

Dr. Smith made a motion to appoint Jeannie Guertin as the full-time assistant effective December 29, 2014 through June 30, 2015. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Appointment of Firefighter/Paramedic:
Mr. Brassard explained the appointment request from Fire Chief Laurent McDonald.
Dr. Smith made a motion to appoint John Walsh as a Call Firefighter/Paramedic on the Monson Fire Department. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

Correspondence was read and completed.

At 7:25 p.m., Dr. Smith made a motion to adjourn from open session to go into executive session to discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining or litigation pursuant to M.G.L. c.30A, /Sec. 21 (3), not to return to open session. Mr. Morrell seconded and it was unanimously VOTED.

______________________

John R. Morrell, Clerk
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